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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

As you are all aware, this year has been a very special year in the history of our school as we celebrated 40 years of offering a Montessori education
in the Adelaide Hills. Turning 40 has been a significant milestone in our school’s history. It has been a time to celebrate our achievements, reflect
upon our growth, feel pride in what we have developed over the years and be grateful for the work of the pioneering families and staff who worked
so hard in the early years to establish the school.

| have loved all of our celebrations - each of them having a different meaning for different groups of people connected with our school.

In Term 1 we unveiled the beautiful bronze sculpture at Yultiwirra crafted by local artist Tim Thompson. A wonderful momento that will live on
beyond all of us that signifies our achievements and all that we have accomplished and realised in the past 40 years.

In Term 2 we held an Old Scholars event at Wairoa and it was fantastic to catch up with many past students and hear about their achievements
and experiences since leaving our school.

In Term 3 we held the sensational dinner at Maximillian’s Restaurant for current and past parents, staff and Life Members. During that week we
were so fortunate to have Jen Gibson, the founder of our school, visit from Tasmania and we hosted a number of different events for her throughout
the week. We honoured her pioneering work and efforts and showed our gratitude by presenting her with the beautiful ‘Grateful Book’ made by
the students.

This term we enjoyed a day together with our current students as we celebrated the 40th birthday with a picnic and fun day at Wairoa. There were
lots of smiles and laughter and a great sense of enjoyment and fun!

Looking back....... what a wonderful year it has been! | feel very proud of the wonderful community that we are, and | hope you also feel that pride.
What an amazing and unique place we have and continue to create together as a community, for our children and young people, to learn and grow.
For me it is an absolute privilege and a great honour to be the Principal of The Hills Montessori School as we have celebrated our 40

anniversary.

Cathy France -Principal

YULTIWIRRA CAMPUS | 4pm-5
WAIROA CAMPUS | 5pm

Celebrting

40TH BIRTHDAY RECIPE BOOK .._.44":”‘” @ END OF YEAR CONCERT
The preparation of food and the sharing of mde' 6.30pm Monday 10th December

meals is an important part of the practical life

skills taught at The Hills Montessori School

K For the Whole School Community
_4 m On the evening of Monday 10* December, we will join

from our Infant Program, through the 2]

Primary Years and into the Middle School.

together in the hall at Yultiwirra as a school community to
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celebrate the end of the year and enjoy performances by the

To commemorate our 40th year, members Yultiwirra students.

80 tried & tested recipes

Ia

of our fundraising committee have Preschool & primary students will be

collaborated with our school community to create a cook book performing on the night.

of 80 tried and tested recipes which are favourites amongst staff, We hope you can all come as this is an evening for everyone.
students and families at our school. The Hills Montessori School Limited seating will be available & families are welcome to bring
Family Favourites Cook Book is on sale for $20 with funds raised a rug to sit on the floor.

going back to our school. There is only be a limited number of 6.30pm  Welcome & class performances and well wishes to
books - don't miss out! Year 6 graduating students.

8.15pm  approx. finish




BOARD COMMUNIQUE

Andrew Every was welcomed back to the Board and filled the
existing Board vacancy. The budget for the 2019 year was
approved. The Emergency Management Plan and Policy were
discussed and ratified. The updated Sun Protection policy was
approved. The Reputational Risks and Environmental and
Strategic Risks sections of the Risk Management Plan were
reviewed. The minutes of the General Meeting that was held to
approve the changes to the Constitution were noted.

Paul Daly i Board President
2019 FAMILY WELCOME - WHOLE SCHOOL

2019 STAFFING

At the beginning of every year we hold a Family Welcome and
invite all families from all Cycles (Infant Program, Pre-school,
Primary & Middle School) to come along to meet and chat with
other families, both new and existing and with the staff. This night
takes the form of drinks and nibbles - BYO drinks and glasses -
nibbles are provided.
Next year the Family Welcome will be held at the end of Week 1,
Friday 8th February 2019 from 6.00 & 7.30pm.

This has always been a terrific social function and a good way to start
the year. Please put the date in your diary - we hope you can come

along and join in!

2019 CLASS PLACEMENT - WHOLE SCHOOL

Notification of class placements for primary classes for 2019 were
sent home to families last week. All parents of primary students
should have received this. A transition session has been organised

for all primary students to move to their new class and meet their
2019 class mates and teacher/s on Fri 30th November from 9.30
-10.30am.

CHANGES FOR 2019

All families have recently been emailed the 2019 Fee Payment
Options form. Please fill out and return to the school office as soon

as practical, only if there are any changes for the 2019 school

year.lf we donG hear from you we will assume there are no

changes.

2019 STAFFING

We have now completed most of our staffing arrangements for

teachers for 2019. We are still finalising some school assistant

positions.

The few changes are listed below:

T Rosi Hardy will be working four days a week in Cycle 2 and
Christine Perry will work in the class one day a week.

71 Lauren Kervers will continue working at Wairoa and will also
work two days a week in Cycle 1sharing a class with Ruth.

T Attila Nandori will return to working three days a week
teaching PE across both campuses.

T Terri Ross-Marriot will be working three days a week in the
preschool & Heidi Kaethner will work the other two days.

0-3 Infant Program

Preschool Transition

Cycle 1 Pre-school

Janine Moses

Janine Moses

Emily Earl

Terri Ross-Marriot Assistant
Heidi Kaethner Assistant

Tristen Turner/ Susan Harris Evans

Narelle Kenning Assistant

Cycle 1 Primary

Lisa Goodwin / Debbie Lynch

Ruth Nisbet/ Lauren Kervers
Heidi Kaethner Assistant

Assistant to be announced

Cycle 2 Penny Raven
Rosi Hardy/ Christine Perry
Lyn Gryka Assistant

Assistant to be announced
Cycle 3 Natalie Costello/Suzie Saffin

Christine Perry/Suzie Saffin
Ester Calabro Assistant

Assistant to be announced

Cycle 4 David Coulter

Tim Moore

Lauren Kervers
Wairoa Assistant Principal ~ Pippa Milroy
Middle School Assistants Wendy Birch

Gabes Maher

Middle School Kitchen Assistant Kiri Lay
PE (Preschool - Year 10) Attila Nandori
Music (Preschool - Year 6) Maree Clarke
Indonesian Cycle’s 1& 2 Ellis Robb

Indonesian Cycle’s 3 & 4
Gardening Specialist Cycle 1-3

Learning Support

Learning Support Assistant
Primary School Assistant
Resource Centre Manager
Child Care Co-ordinator
OSHC Co-ordinator
Student Wellbeing Worker

Yultiwirra Assistant Principal
Business Administrator

Enrolment Officer/Admin Assistant
Finance Assistant/Wairoa Admin
Community Engagement Officer

Receptionists

Lyndal Chittleborough

Robert Doolan

Anne Winter
Nikki Green
Janine Moses
Marissa Woods
Narelle Kenning
Megan Lynch
Libby Roberts

Susan Harris Evans
Paul Noon

Jodie Searle

Gab Tooth

Anthea Hagar
Jodie Searle

Doolan



